March 9th, 2020
The Sanborn City Council met in open session Monday, March 9th, 2020 at the Sanborn City Hall in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers.  Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following Council present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Tim Devitt, Larry Reitsma, and Jerry Back. Others present: Adam Roelfs, Patrick Carlin, Amber Jederberg, and Jim Zeutenhorst. Lori Van Veldhuizen arrived at the meeting at 5:25 pm. 
Motion Back, seconded by Devitt to adopt the agenda and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.
NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.
Motion Devitt, seconded by Visser to approve the minutes from the February 10th, 2020 meeting and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:

AYES: Brain Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Tim Devitt, Larry Reitsma, and Jerry Back

NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.
Motion Back, seconded by Reitsma to approve the bills as presented and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:

AYES: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Tim Devitt, Larry Reitsma, and Jerry Back.

NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.

Visitor Patrick Carlin updated the Council on the Hartley-Melvin-Sanborn School district projects.

Mayor Lyman announced that this was the time and place to hold a Public Hearing on the 2020-2021 Fiscal Year Budget. Lyman asked the City Administrator if any objections or comments had been submitted, there were none.  Lyman asked those present for any comments or objects, none were made.  Whereupon, Mayor Lyman declared the public hearing closed.
Devitt introduced Resolution #2020-06 “A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE ANNUAL BUDGET FOR THE YEAR ENDING JUNE 30,2021” and moved the same be adopted.  Seconded by Visser and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.
NAYES: None.

Motion carried:

Pay requested #14 from PKG Contracting was presented to the council for approval.  Motion Visser, seconded by Back, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back

NAYES: None

Motion carried 5-0.

City Administrator, Jim Zeutenhorst led the council through a discussion on financing options for the new Water Treatment Plant.

A discussion was held on moving a building in to Miller Park to be reconstructed to serve as a second cabin.  It was the consensus of the council to not move forward with these plans. 

Lori Van Veldhuizen presented to the council her concerns of the intersection of Carroll Street and Highway 18.  There are currently evergreen trees with branches that obstruct the view of eastbound traffic on the highway, and feels it is a danger to those leaving Carroll St.

The next regular City Council meeting will be scheduled for Monday, April 13th, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Sanborn City Hall.  
There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Devitt, seconded by Back to adjourn at 6:45 p.m.  Motion carried 5-0.




















Randy Lyman, Mayor
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Amber Jederberg, Deputy City Clerk
